Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Food Safety
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

5K-4.034
Hemp Extract

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on December 21, 2020, the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, received a petition for an emergency waiver from paragraph 5K-4.034(4)(a), Florida Administrative Code, from Relief Leaf CBD, LLC and Alpine’s Hemp Co. Paragraph 5K-4.034(4)(a), Florida Administrative Code, requires that food consisting of or containing Hemp or Hemp Extract be obtained from an Approved Source. The rule also requires the permitted establishment to provide a copy of the Approved Source’s valid food license/permit and its most recent food safety inspection report. Comments on this petition must be filed with the Division of Food Safety, 3125 Conner Blvd., Suite H, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1650 or by electronic mail to Chris.Hilliard@FDACS.gov, within 5 days of publication of this notice. This notice amends a previously published notice that can be found in the December 23, 2020 issue (Vol. 46/248).
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Chris Hilliard, Chief, Bureau of Food Inspection, at the above address.
